MoDOT

REQUEST FOR LETTERS OF INTEREST FOR DESIGN-BUILD SERVICES

The Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) is soliciting Letters of Interest from companies interested in
providing Design-Build services for the I-44 Corridor Bridge Bundle (CBB) Project in the Southwest District.

The project’s primary purpose is to replace or rehabilitate poor or fair condition rated bridges along and within 15 miles of 1-44 across
the SW District. There are 33 bridges in the bundle with seven mainline I-44 bridges, ten 1-44 overpass bridges, and the remaining on
adjacent routes over various features. Many of the bridges are expected to be replacements.

One Design-Build team will be selected to design and construct the project. MoDOT will use a Best Value selection process to evaluate
the ability of the Design-Build proposers to meet or exceed the following project goals:

Deliver a safe project within the programmed budget of $42.724 million

Maximize the number of locations to be addressed while providing quality structures
Use innovation to reduce delay and minimize impacts to the public

Deliver the project utilizing a diverse work force

Complete the project on or before November 1, 2024

A virtual information presentation is scheduled from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m., Thursday, June 3, 2021.
A link to the meeting will be available that morning at 8:00 a.m. CST on the project website:
www.modot.org/i-44-corridor-bridge-bundle-design-build-project
(https://www.modot.org/i-44-corridor-bridge-bundle-design-build-project)

It is anticipated the Request for Qualifications (RFQ) will be released on the same day as the presentation. Firms interested

in receiving |I-44 CBB Design-Build Project information should send a one-page Letter of Interest to MoDOT by e-mail at
144CorridorBridgeBundle@modot.mo.gov, no later than Monday, May 24, 2021, to ensure that you receive all information. A response
to the e-mail will be sent verifying receipt of the letter. The Letters of Interest will allow MoDOT to compile a list of interested companies
for notices and any announcements relating to the 1-44 CBB Design-Build Project.

Include in your Letter of Interest, the company name and a contact person at your company including address, phone number and e-
mail. If your firm is a Disadvantage Business Enterprise (DBE), indicate with which local or state agencies you are certified.






